Fairfield Township Fire Department

Monthly Report:

August 2024
YTD Prior YTD
Fire Calls 645 616
EMS Calls 1872 1715
Mutual Aid Given 123 126
Mutual Aid Received 58 48
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August Trainings consisted forcible entry, company operations, and VEIS (Vent, Enter, Isolate,
Search). These trainings were hosted by the City of Fairfield at the old Pearls Diner on Dixie
Hwy and involved units from Fairfield City, Fairfield Township, and City of Hamilton FD’s.

FTFD Participated in 4 Public Relations events in August including our annual Bridgewater
Touch-A-Truck, a CPR class, a station tour, and FF East’s Fall Family Festival.

Annual ladder testing was completed Aug. 1%, no significant issues noted.

Our new scheduling software has been operational for a month now and seems to be working
well. Chief Berter continues to work on getting Lexipol set up with our Sop’s, He will be
involving the Captains in the near future to review and edit SOPs as needed.

Township Trustees approved 3 additional FF/PM positions and a Deputy Chief of training and
operations. In addition to those 4 positions, they also approved filling 3 fulltime Lieutenant
positions (these positions were previously approved but remained vacant). The application
period for all 7 positions is open until September 11", The process of filling those positions will

begin shortly after.




